
ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

September 17, 2013
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on September 17, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Evink, Treasurer Myaard, Trustees Barkel, Brink and Oonk. Absent: Zylstra. 
1. Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order. 

                Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

                Invocation offered by Trustee Barkel.
2. Motion made by Trustee Oonk to approve the minutes of the September 3, 2013 meeting. Trustee Barkel supported the motion which passed. 
3. Treasurer Myaard reported 81% taxes were received as of September 16th. The township also received a check in the amount of $123,602 for state revenue sharing. The township expects to receive a total of $730,000 in revenue sharing for 2013. 

4. Zoning Administrator Mannes reported on the following:

a. 18 building permits were pulled in August.  

b. Mr. Mannes updated all of the tables for the Master plan.   

c. Logan Estates requested rezoning and combining their R-3 parcel to their R-1 parcel. The Planning Commission will discuss this issue at a future date.
5. Business Items:
a. Trustee Brink motioned to support RESOLUTION NO. 790 APPROVING HOUSE BILL 4624 (2013) allowing firemen to continue serving two fire departments. Trustee Oonk supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Zylstra. 
b. Treasurer Myaard motioned to approve RESOLUTION NO. 791 OPPOSING HOUSE BILL 4785 (2013) which will increase certification and registration requirements for fire departments. Trustee Barkel supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Zylstra.

c. Clerk Evink motioned to approve the 2013 – 2014 Winter Season Snow Plowing Maintenance (HCT) increase of 2.85% to $43.35/hour for plowing the parking lots at the town hall and Fire Station No. 3. Trustee Brink supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Zylstra.
6. Committee Reports:

a. FIRE. Discussed the proposed Public Safety building. 
i. Trustee Oonk motioned to approve purchasing two gas sensor packages for a sum not to exceed $4,000. Trustee Brink supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Zylstra. 
ii. Trustee Brink proffered the department may need to change how it staffs the department in the future due to increasing difficulties for volunteer firemen to leave their place of employment for fire calls. 

b. BUILDING /GROUNDS. The town hall roof leak was repaired. 
c. ROADS. Trustee Oonk cautioned the bike path along the newly widened 88th Ave. may be a water collection point because it is lower than the road. 
d. PARKS/RECREATION. The Drenthe Grove Committee will meet next week to discuss needs for 2014. Zeeland Recreation will manage the 2014 baseball schedule. 
7. Supervisor’s Report. 
a. The 88th Ave. property sale to Mr. Blattner was completed this week. 
b. Knight Transfer’s roof fell in; they have 6 weeks to take down the building located on the corner of 88th Ave and Riley.

c. Financial Director Whitney will propose moving to a pooled cash system at the Oct. 1 budget work session. 
d. The Board received the proposed 2014 Budget. The budget will be up for approval at the October 15th Regular Board meeting.  

8. Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Evink – Clerk

Lisa Freeman – Recording Secretary  
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